

West Surrey Rídíng Club Newsletter - November 2011

www.westsurreyridingclub.co.uk

Affiliated BHS Riding Club

Message from your Chairman:

My contribution for this Newsletter is, for once, all about Club members!

As you know, at the AGM each year we present trophies to members who've won them at our open and closed Club competitions through the year, along with trophies for the points leader and reserve (see table on page 9 of this Newsletter). What you may not realise is we also award several trophies to members selected by the Committee. But how would you know you need to come to the meeting 14 November to be presented with your award if we don't tell you? So, listed below are the trophies, and this year's winners of each:

Team awards:

Horse TrialsSenior: Emily SeymourJunior: Alice PhillipsDressageSenior: Julie Johnson (on Kings Dragoon)Junior: Harriet Wilks

Show-jumping Senior: Emma Kampa

The Peter Parker Salver (for the member making most contribution to the Club): Judith Dunne

The Daphne Parker trophy (for the most improved member):

Erica Laurence and Finnin

The AGM is at The Drummond Arms in Albury, Monday 14 November, 8.00 for an 8.30 start (and I promise not to go on for too long!). Do come along if you possibly can, or send a Representative to collect the trophy on your behalf if you can't make it. If you really can't arrange either, do let Ro Major know (on 01483 – 200560) so she can organise trophies for the evening accordingly.

Looking forward to seeing you there!

Cathy Hughes

| In this issue: | | | | |
|---|-----|---------------|-----|--|
| Team Events | 2-3 | Past Events | 4 | |
| Instruction | 5-6 | Carrot Corner | 7-9 | |
| What's On | 10 | Committee | 11 | |
| 2010 AGM Minutes12-14 2010 AccountsAppendix | | | | |

Team Events

Area 11 National and London & South-East Qualifiers

Would you like to be part of a team representing West Surrey RC at the Area/National and local (London & South East, L&SE) qualifiers? All disciplines are included (see below). If you fancy joining a Club team or entering as an individual (where available) for any of the events, contact the relevant team manager (see details on the Committee page of this Newsletter). They'll be able to tell you more about which tests / heights are used at each qualifier, and sign you up! We really don't only want people who are experienced in their discipline – we're also very happy to include those who are just keen to have a go (and who promise to turn up on the day! – we're happy to pay your team entries for you, but some of these events aren't cheap).

Or, if you're in the locality anyway, why not drop in and support your team? This years L&SE championships are being held at Mattingley on 25 September, for which our horse trials team has qualified. The L&SE Dressage to Music Championships are at Sands Farm on 23 October.

Below are the dates currently available for all qualifiers that our Area 11 is running during 2011. Keep your eye on our Area 11 web-site (www.brcarea11.org.uk) for more details, updates (the Winter season of qualifiers, Area "friendlies" and the Area Team Quiz is being arranged as we speak!), and schedules in due time.

TBA – National Winter Dressage (Prelim. 18 & Novice 24, Junior & Senior teams) - Merrist Wood

26 February 2012 – **National Novice Indoor show-jumping** (85/90cm, Junior & Senior teams, no individuals) – Sands Farm

1 April 2012 – **National Eventers Challenge** (85 & 95cm & 1.0m, Senior & Junior teams, individuals and pairs) – Rogate, with Area 17.

4 March 2012 – new **National Combined Training** (dressage & show-jumping (details TBA), Senior & Junior, teams & individuals) – Sands Farm.

Still to be arranged:

Area Team Dressage x2

Area Team Quiz

Royal Windsor Horse Show dressage & show-jumping **Round 2**.



Past Team Events

Robin's Round Up

LSE Horse Trials Championships Mattingley

With summer disappearing fast, light fading and the temperature dropping, I was just contemplating a migration to warmer climates for the winter (i.e. growing a thicker coat), when my day dreaming was rudely interrupted by a massive increase in my exercise regime well at least it made my diet worthwhile! This consisted of an endless round of circles, straight lines and transitions, the thought of which just sounds exhausting. Although just as you are starting to feel sorry for me, the slave did have the good grace to take me out for some show jumping and cross country practice as well.

With the extra work load, I had smelt a rat and was not too surprised to see the slave appearing through the gloom at some ridiculously early hour of the morning. I was definitely less than impressed with the bath that followed and the needless coiffuring.

Upon arrival it was straight out to do the circle thing, where the white snakes on the ground were very scary. I then bumped into my mate Basil, whose slave looked quite pleased by his efforts. After what seemed like hours we moved onto the pole thing, where Basil and I had a good natter. Basil did a great round, considering the course was extremely twisty and he is a giant, for a clear. I whizzed round, this was more like it fun at last. More time passed and then I watched Basil start off on the cross country. The commentary sounded as if they were having a good round, and soon it was my turn to be off. Wow, what fun, good galloping stretches, scary holes in the ground, nasty puddles and at last the finish flags. No rosettes to take home this time, but slave seemed happy.

Silverlea Robin's Pincushion & Sonia Chapman Basil Brown & Emily Seymour

Adieu

After 3 years of writing this column it is time to hang up my quill as I have retired from eventing. As much as I love jumping, I will not miss doing dressage tests and the thought of never having to do another is quite exciting. Although I will not be fully retiring with hacking, some show jumping, cross country and maybe some hunting (pretty please slave).

So all that remains is for me to say a **big thank you** for all your support over the years, so long, farewell and adieu.

Robin and Sonia Horse Trials Team Manager



Past Events

Summer Dressage Series - Results 25th September 2011

W&T INTRO A

| Name | Horse | Score | % | Posn | Pts |
|----------------|---------|-------|--------|------|-----|
| Briar Jones | Horatio | 137 | 59.57% | 1st | 6 |
| Erica Laurence | Finnin | 137 | 59.57% | 2nd | 5 |
| Becky Andrews | Piper | 137 | 59.57% | H/C | - |
| Dawn Chappell | Holly | 146 | 63.48% | H/C | - |

Prelim 14 Section A

| Name | Horse | Score | % | Posn | Pts |
|---------------|---------|-------|--------|------|-----|
| Julie Rowley | Bob | 156 | 65% | 1st | 6 |
| Carol Cannon | Horatio | 149 | 62.08% | 2nd | 5 |
| Becky Andrews | Piper | 141 | 58.75% | 3rd | 4 |

Prelim 14 Section B

| Name | Horse | Score | % | Posn | Pts |
|------------------|--------------------------|-------|--------|------|-----|
| Vanessa Bertrand | Kilnhangers Busta Groove | 158 | 65.84% | 1st | 6 |
| Lynn Roberts | Cookie | 149 | 62.09% | 2nd | 5 |
| Lisa Vanoli | Dinah | 148 | 61.67% | =3rd | 4 |
| Mike Austin | Clone Pride | 148 | 61.75% | =3rd | 4 |
| Judith Dunne | Biscuit | 145 | 60.42% | 5th | 2 |
| Natalie Tomsett | Coloured Guy | 140 | 58.34% | 6th | 1 |
| Cass Lillington | Tigger | 137 | 57.09% | 7th | - |

Novice 34/Elementary 44

| Name | Horse | Score | % | Posn | Pts |
|------------|-----------|-------|--------|------|-----|
| Lisa Fahy | Salviano | 155 | 64.59% | 1st | 6 |
| Lisa Fahy* | Salviano* | 155 | 62% | 2nd | 5 |
| Dee Smith | Edward | 148 | 61.67% | 3rd | 4 |

^{*} Elementary



Instruction

Venue Etiquette

WSRC is fortunate to have access to some wonderful venues for our instruction programme, some of which are small private yards, unused to the arrival of hoards of new WSRC faces/animals! There are a few simple things we would ask everyone taking part in our instruction to adhere to, to make sure we remain welcome at our venues:

- please only WALK your horse when at other venues especially in private yards unless you are in the school/training area. Please do not trot or canter your horses outside of these areas, so we can avoid upsetting other animals at the venues
- if your horse leaves droppings, please make every attempt to clear up after them most venues will have shovels/skips/forks available for your use please don't assume that someone will clear up after your horse in the school at the end of a lesson, please make sure the school is left clean
- if you plan to bring spectators along please check with the organiser that this is OK with the venue
- please check with the venue organiser if dogs are allowed, and if so all dogs should always be kept on leads at all times and any mess left should be removed.
- absolutely no smoking at any of the venues by you or your spectators/visitors.

Booking Instruction

Each training clinic will now be organised by an individual member of the Committee, so please contact the person named under the entry, using the contact details given. This may mean contacting several different people for different clinics.

Please also note that these individuals will receive the cheques for individual clinics, so please make sure you send the correct money to the correct person!

- As previously, all requests for bookings will be allocated in strict order of them being received. Places are only secured on receipt of money. Places must be confirmed within 5 days, by sending your cheques for each that session. (Please note the paragraph above about who to send cheques to, as we cannot take responsibility if you send it to the wrong person!).
- Cheques should be made payable to WSRC.
- Please note that due to the high demand for instruction your place WILL NOT be held without a cheque.
- If the instruction is already full do leave your details with the organiser. Waiting lists are held and you will be contacted if a space becomes available.
- If you find that you aren't able to take part in a lesson that you've booked please let the organiser know as soon as possible. The more notice you give the more chance there is of us finding someone to take your place. If we can't find someone to take your place your cheque will be cashed.



Instruction

Dressage Clinic with Sarah Sjoholm-Patience Lockner Farm, Chilworth

Date: Saturday 19th November 2011

Back by popular demand, Sarah is running another day of dressage training. Sarah is an Equine Canada, Level 1, Certified Coach, BHS Registered Instructor, and a BD Trainer. She has a wealth of experience, having trained with some of the top trainers in the world. She now runs a small dressage training yard in Shamley Green and continues to train at the Training the Teachers of Tomorrow Trust and with Dane Rawlins in Sussex.

Sarah offers lessons and training to horses and riders of all levels, whether you are just starting out or you want to aim for the next Olympic team! She has a thorough understanding of the biomechanics of both the horse and rider and strong focus on developing this to help horses and riders improve their confidence, performance and harmony, regardless of which discipline you choose to pursue. For more information www.imagedressage.com

Groups: Individual sessions – half or one hour - Groups of 2 for an hour

Cost: Individual: £ 50 per hour or £ 25 per half hour - Shared: £ 25 each for groups of 2 for an hour

(Please identify a partner and book as a pair)

Times: By arrangement from 10am

Instruction with Hinda Inglis at Whipley Manor Farm, GU5 0LL (By kind permission of Adrian Elliott and Lisa Fahy)

Date: Saturday 26th November 2011

Hinda is a BHSII qualified instructor who is well known to many of our club members. She manages to combine sympathetic and informative instruction with a great deal of fun and humour - so you won't notice how hard you have worked until afterwards!

Hinda is happy to tailor the lesson to suit your own interests – flat, poles or jumping! 2 per lesson and please indicate the size of your horse as it will make for a better lesson if similar sized horses are grouped together if possible. But if you particularly want the lesson with friends that's fine too!

Groups : Groups of 2 per lesson

Cost: £ 25 per person for one hour with two sharing

Times: By arrangement from 9.30am

Venue: Whipley Manor Farm, GU5 0LL

There IS ample parking at Whipley Manor Farm. The Arena is down the main drive. Do not turn into Whipley Manor Animal Feeds or Saddlery. When the drive splits take RIGHT hand fork and park in front of the large hay barn on your right or to the side of it on the chalk area. The arena is behind the main barn. Please take all horse droppings away with you! DO NOT drive on the grass

verges – there are passing spaces at top, middle and bottom of the drive

Bookings to: Julie Rowley

E-Mail: <u>julierowley@btinternet.com</u>

Tel: 01372 377172

Cheques to: Made out to WSRC and sent to "Elstowe", River Lane, Fetcham, Surrey KT22 9RJ



Carrot Corner



YOUR RIDING CLUB NEEDS YOU!

COMMITTEE MEMBERS NEEDED

We have, sadly had several resignations from the committee this year, so we will be looking for volunteers to take over the following committee positions

- Horse Trials Team Manager to take over from Sonia.
- Membership Manager to take over from Kathy Newlands
- Dressage Team Manager to take over from Carol
- Show Jumping Team Manager to take over from Jacqui

If you are interested and would like to know more about what it's all about, please **contact Sonia**, **Kathy**, **Jacquie or Carol** ... their numbers can be found at the back of this newsletter.

CLUB - WINTER DRESSAGE SERIES

We are looking for someone to take over the major part of the organisation of club dressage series. I am happy to continue to help with back-up and behind the scenes help, if required, but I'm afraid I won't have the time to take on the whole organisation of this, this winter. If you think you would like to take this on, please contact me and I can give you a run down of what is involved.

Until we have a volunteer to take this on, the series won't be running, so please keep an eye on the website for news of when the next event will be held.

Louise Farrant

Louise.louisebrown@gmail.com

Tel: 07833 567266

A BIG THANK YOU!

Vicky Palmer has said a HUGE 'Thank you' to all the WSRC members who have been kind and thoughtful when approaching her on new horse ZK over the last few weeks when hacking down Stroud Lane. He's new to hacking so she really appreciates everyone's kindness and consideration.

Vicky Palmer



Carrot Corner

2011 Trophy Winners

We look forward to seeing you at the AGM to collect your trophy!

Open dressage show - Intro A – Julie Johnson - Kings Dragoon

Open dressage show - Prelim 1 - Marilyn Dunham - Grayswood Pandora

Open dressage show - Prelim 14 - Zoe Frost - Daisy

Open dressage show - Prelim 18 - Julie Rowley - Bob

Open dressage show - Novice 24 - Julie Rowley - Bob

Winter dressage series - Prelim Champion - Judith Dunne - Biscuit

Winter dressage series - Walk and Trot Champion - Julie Johnson - Kings Dragoon

Winter dressage series - Novice/elementary Champion - Helen Kendall - Tom

Summer dressage series - Walk and Trot Champion - Briar Jones - Horatio

Summer dressage series - Novice Champion - Lisa Fahy - Salvianio

Summer dressage series - Preliminary Champion - Becky Andrews - Piper

Open show - Cob and cob type - Georgina Nott - Waterford Boy

Open show - Mountain and moorland in hand - Georgina Nott - Jester

Open show - Coloured Horse and Pony - Carol Cannon - Horatio Hornblower

Open show - Veterans - Georgina Nott - Waterford Boy

Open show - Veteran in hand - Georgina Nott – Jester

Open show - Showing champion - Carol Cannon - Horatio Hornblower

Open show - Dressage - Best Overall Member on the day of the Show : Christina Davis

Committee Voted Trophy - Carol Dean Salver - Jacqui Peterson Contribution Member - Peter Parker Salver - Judith Dunne

Most Improved Member - Daphne Parker Plate - Erica Laurence

Show Jumping Team Award Senior - Emma Kampa

Dressage Team Award Senior - Julie Johnson

Dressage Team Junior Award - Harriett Wilks

Horse Trials Team Award Senior - Emily Seymour

Horse Trials Team Award Junior - Alice Philips

Overall Points Champion Shield - Helen Kendall - Tom

Overall Points Reserve Champion Molly Martin Cup - Julie Rowley - Bob







Carrot Corner

Points Table as at 1st September 2011

| Tom | 42 |
|---------------|---|
| Bob | 33 |
| Red | 29 |
| Biscuit | 29 |
| Kings Dragoon | 26 |
| Cleo | 23 |
| Salviano | 22 |
| Tigger | 19 |
| Mr C | 17 |
| Piper | 17 |
| Piper | 17 |
| Rusper | 16 |
| Finnin | 16 |
| Horatio | 16 |
| Pandora | 15 |
| Basil | 15 |
| Bramble | 13 |
| Horatio | 13 |
| Bailey | 10 |
| Guinness | 9 |
| Jamie | 7 |
| Harry | 7 |
| , | |
| Daisy | 6 |
| | 6 |
| | Bob Red Biscuit Kings Dragoon Cleo Salviano Tigger Mr C Piper Piper Rusper Finnin Horatio Pandora Basil Bramble Horatio Bailey Guinness |

| Nicola Mendelssohn | Rusper | 6 |
|--------------------|---------------|---|
| Mike Austin | Clone Pride | 6 |
| Liza Vanoli | Dinah | 6 |
| Lara Nichols | Fancy Pants | 6 |
| Jill Ryan | Annie | 6 |
| Margy Harvey | Jester | 5 |
| Jane Shorney | Ziggy | 5 |
| Jacqui Peterson | Rajahan | 5 |
| Christina Davis | Berry | 5 |
| Ro Major | Squishy | 4 |
| Rachel Noon | Jazz | 4 |
| Rachael Mapp | | 4 |
| Jo Farrington | Calista | 4 |
| Erica Laurence | Garrison Jim | 4 |
| Erica Laurence | Darcy | 4 |
| Dee Smith | Edward | 4 |
| Ro Major | Aston | 3 |
| Louise Farrant | Rondo | 2 |
| Harriett Wilks | Santa Cruz | 2 |
| Georgia Nott | Waterford Bay | 2 |
| Erica Laurence | Little Richie | 2 |
| Carole Scobling | Little Richie | 2 |
| Sylvia Laney | Gemini | 1 |
| | | |



What's on

Listed below are some events planned from **November** onwards

| Date | Event | Location |
|----------|---|-----------------------------|
| November | | |
| 6 Nov | Catriona Moorwood, Flatwork Instruction | Heath Cottage, Farley Green |
| 13 Nov | Area Team SJ | Elstead Club Field |
| 14 Nov | AGM | The Drummond, Albury |
| 19 Nov | Dressage Clinic Sarah Sjoholm-Patience | Lockner Farm, Chilworth |
| 26 Nov | Instruction with Hinda Inglis | Whipley Manor Farm, GU5 0LL |
| 2012 | | |
| 26 Feb | National Novice Indoor SJ | Sands Farm, Warnham, Sussex |
| 1 April | National Eventers Challenge | Rogate, Sussex |
| 4 March | National Combined Training | Sands Farm, Warnham, Sussex |

Annual General Meeting



The Drummond, Albury

14 November 2011 8.00 for 8.30



Food available (but allow time to eat it before the meeting as table space may be limited!)

Come and collect your Club trophies!

Plus a free drink on arrival - just don't bring your horse

Please let Cathy know if you're intending to come along (01483 - 770943), to give us a rough idea of numbers to expect.



Committee

Chairman

Cathy Hughes 1 Roslyn Court St. Johns, Woking Surrey GU21 7QH Tel: 01483 770943

Voicemail: 07884 268745

Safety Officer Summer Show

Hon Sec

and Rosettes
Cass Lillington
1 Knowle Cottages
Knowle Park
Knowle Lane
Cranleigh GU6 8JL
Tel: 01483 267161

Email: cass.lillington
@btinternet.com

Hon Treasurer

Michelle Matthews Crawick 13 Mapledrakes Close Ewhurst Surrey GU6 7QR Tel: 01483 267790

Email: michelleheathermatthews@

vahoo.co.uk

Committee Member

Responsibility

Bridleways

Membership

Website

Newsletter

Katherine Manson 29 Halfpenny Close, Chilworth Surrey GU4 8NY

Tel: 01483 569642

Kathy Newlands Langley Villa

Wood Lane

Knaphill, Woking Surrey GU21 2AD Tel: 01483 476806

Kathy Merrick Horse Welfare

Tel: 01483 898305 Adviser

Email: kathymerrick@tiscali.co.uk

Louise Farrant Ravens Rake Holloway Hill Godalming Surrey GU7 1RZ

Tel: 07833 567266

Email: louise.louisebrown@gmail.com

Ro Major Points Tables
Tel: 01483 200560 Trophies

Email ro@jhaconsult.co.uk

Instruction: Please contact individual responsible for

your instruction session with any enquiries.

See Instruction Section for details.

WSRC Team Organisers

DressageCarol Cannon

Tel: 01483 213071 07943 802487

Email: carolcannon@talktalk.net

Show Jumping Jacqui Peterson Tel: 01428 729165

07538 476896

jacquipeterson@aol.com

Horse Trials

Sonia Chapman Tel: 01483 892130

soniagwen@hotmail.com

www.westsurreyridingclub.co.uk



AGM 2010

Minutes of the West Surrey Riding Club Annual General Meeting Monday 8th November 2010 The Grantley Arms, Wonersh

Chair: Cathy Hughes Hon Secretary: Cass Lillington Hon Treasurer: Michelle Matthews

1 Welcome from the President

The Chairman of the West Surrey Riding Club, Cathy Hughes, gave a warm welcome to all the members who attended the meeting. Our President Geoff Dorset sent his apologies but he was not able to attend this year – he was greatly missed!

2. Apologies for Absence

Received from Christina Davis, Sylvia Laney, Pami Nixon, Adrienne Brown, Carol Cannon, Julie Johnson, Paula Hynes, Emma Kampa.

3. Minutes of the WSRC AGM 9th November, 2009 Agreed.

4. **Matters Arising**

None

5. Treasurer's Report

The club is down in membership and made a loss on instruction due to bookings where members did not turn up. We also had some expenditure on advertising and the website. However, our deficit was better than last year despite having to transfer £700 from the deposit a/c to help with cash flow. This was because we made a profit from our 3 shows. The 2010 deficit was £690 compared to £1097 last year.

6. Chairman's Report

We had a patchy start to year. We lost Jenny who resigned from organising our instruction and we hadn't realised how important it was. Since then the remainder of the committee has taken over the organisation of instruction. We have also had trouble securing dressage venues for the summer and winter series.

Michelle ran the Easter Open Dressage at Merrist Wood in April which went well, Cass did the Open Show at Cranleigh and Emma ran the Merrist Wood Open Showjumping show all of which went very well in both in numbers of entries and profits. Ro and Cass ran our first Versatile Horse competition which went well and so we will hope to do another in 2011. We have been able to return to Kilnhanger for dressage; thanks to Louise for organising this and we have also been able to run dressage at Pami Nixon's yard which has meant that we are still able to run our closed club dressage series. Catriona has also kindly agreed to start doing club lessons again which is great news.

AGM 2010

Money is still tight and the club is living off savings as well as income which is not ideal, however, the Committee are continuing to keep calm and carry on and we are doing better than some other clubs.

Comments from the floor:

Suggestion from Zoe that we organise a instruction with Andrew Day at Pami's.

Although open events a lot of effort they do bring in income and good advertising.

Teams are a big expenditure so maybe we should limit to one team per qualifier and if we field more than one the 2^{nd} and subsequent teams would have to pay for themselves.

Helen Kendal suggested that perhaps members should pay half the entry fees but she wasn't sure how we would work the logistics of doing that – pay as you turn up for the event?

There was further discussion on the matter and it was also mentioned that it may not be an issue as we struggle to make up one team let alone worrying about several!

Michelle commented that we did pay less for teams this year but this was a reflection of less activity. Another suggestion for cost saving was to reduce advertising, for example not use H&H again as it is expensive advertising.

Members agreed that Vicky did a great job judging at the Open Show and that it would be a shame if gave it up.

Cathy commented that we had survived a tough year and had less members and some members left because they wanted to do affiliated competitions which we don't do

Vicky Glynn said that our target should be to provide fun/local events and we should concentrate on this and instruction.

Sonia said that the Horse Trials team had tried to be more social, organising picnics etc. – more scotch eggs!!

The Versatile Horse competition had proved very popular with 50 entries.

Cathy concluded with the clubs thanks to our kind landowners for the use of their facilities which is so important to the club – namely the Stones, the Parkers, Pru, the Chapmans, Pami, Catriona, the Critalls and last (but not least!) Lynn.

7. **Bridleways Report**

Katherine presented an overview of progress during the year.

There was no change in the Madgehole bridleway diversion and she thinks this may be further delayed as it is possible the house is on the market.

Downs link /St.Martha path needs some repair and the path needs widening near the sheep huts.

The BHS have been working on converting the path at East Shalford/Half Penny Lane into a dedicated bridleway. There has been an advert in the Surrey Advertiser this week and if there are no objections, it will be made a bridleway.

The BHS launched a campaign at their AGM to lobby the Forestry Commission to stop charging horse riders for access (they don't charge walkers/bikers). Katherine handed out cards to send to our MPs to support this cause.

SCC published a review of the way they manage the countryside. There will be big cuts and minimal maintenance in the coming year. They are looking at other bodies for funding of repairs. They may also withdraw from access agreements with private landowners which could risk permissive paths. We need to find out if any paths might be affected by this. SCC is also looking to make use of volunteers to help with path maintenance. There is a link to the SCC documents on the

AGM 2010

SCC website. Katherine offered to send this to anyone who was interested and will also put the link on the WSRC website. Responses to SCC are needed by 29thNovember.

Cass said she had seen that the BHS were trying to compile statistics on equine traffic accidents/incidents and would try to find the link to this so that members could contribute to help support pressure for more off road access.

Vicky – thanks to Katherine for her sterling work!! All agreed

8. Membership

Time to renew please.

9. Resignation and Election of Committee 2010-11

Sylvia Laney and Jenny Tully resigned during the year. Carol Canon picked up dressage teams. Vicky Glynn proposed re-election of the committee en masse and Vicky Palmer seconded this proposal. The Committe would welcome a new member if anyone would like to take over as instruction co-ordinator, no one offered.

10. Any Other Business

The venue for horse trial qualifiers is not yet confirmed, could be Rackham, unlikely to be Borde Hill and Dorset is too far. May compromise and use Buckingham with Area 6 or Rackham with Sussex RC. There will be an Area meeting 22/11 where we will start to firm up on venues.

11. Presentation of Club Trophies

The club trophies were awarded as follows:

The Points Shield

(Member who accumulated the most points during the year)

Emma Kampa

Molly Martin Trophy (Points runner-up) Kathy Newlands

Carol Dean Trophy

(Hardest working committee member)

Cass Lillington

Peter Parker Salver

(Member making most contribution to the Club)

Paula Hodgson

Daphne Parker Trophy (Most improved member) Team Mendelssohn

Team awards

Horse Trials Senior Team

Yvonne Little

Dressage Senior Team

Rachael Mapp

Dressage Junior Team

Amy Mapp

Show Jumping Senior Team

Yvonne Little

Cass Lillington, WSRC Secretary, 8th November, 2010